
SELBY AREA INTERNAL DRAINAGE BOARD 

 

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT ASSESSMENT 

(LAND DRAINAGE IMPROVEMENT WORKS) REGULATIONS 1999 

 
It is in intention of the Selby Area Internal Drainage Board (IDB) to undertake repair works of a bank 
of a ditch which flows into River Aire, adjacent to Ings Pumping Station. 
 
The bank has experienced slippage after it suffered from an overtopping event in 2019. The proposed 
works will redesign the bank slope. The preferred option of repair is to install a 12m length of 2.1 
diameter pipe set at low level and infilling above the pipe. The inlet to the pump station will remain open 
channel. 
 
Selby Area IDB has determined that the works are not likely to have significant environmental effects 
and does not intend to prepare a formal Environmental Statement in respect of the proposed 
improvement works. Any person who wishes to make representations in relation to the likely 
environmental effects of the proposed improvement works may do so in writing to the address below. 
All representations must be made within 28 days of this notice. 
 
Natural England has been consulted under the above Regulations. 
 

Dated this 12 October 2023 
 
 
JBA Consulting Ltd 
Epsom House, Chase Park,  
Redhouse Interchange,  
Doncaster,  
South Yorkshire,  
DN6 7FE  
 
www.shiregroup-idbs.gov.uk  

 


